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COUNTY OF FLUVANNA 

                                                                                                                       August 11, 2023 
Theresa Hunter 
Interim Assistant Chief of Administration  
Virginia Department of Fire Programs 
1005 Technology Park Drive 
Glen Allen, VA 23059-4500 
 
Dear Ms. Hunter; 
 
I am writing on behalf of Fluvanna County and the Fluvanna County Fire and Rescue 
Association to request the Virginia Fire Services Board’s (VFSB) consideration for 
approval for the use of a container type structure for our live fire training structure grant 
that was awarded in August 2017. In addition, we are requesting a “No Cost Extension” 
through November 15, 2025 to complete our project.  
 
Fluvanna County and the Fluvanna Fire and Rescue Association have been working 
continuously on this project since the grant was received to design and construct a cost-
effective structure to meet our County’s critical fire training needs. Over the years, the 
County encountered multiple unsuccessful and/or costly solicitation results, engaged in 
multiple needed cost saving redesign efforts to cut costs and have still encountered 
increased construction costs.  
 
We do have a building design plan completed and a building permit issued for the 
project.  However, the redesign and most recent solicitation for the project has yet to 
accomplish a cost effective project less than a million dollars. This outcome has left our 
small rural county once again going back to the drawing board to look at alternatives. 
 
Our local live fire training building committee and I recently received a presentation and 
some preliminary pricing for a container type fire training structure. We understand 
approvals have been granted by the VFSB for other localities, namely the City of 
Richmond and Goochland County within the last 6 months to utilize a container type 
structure (Prototype IV Class B). Fluvanna County respectively requests the same 
consideration could be granted to us to bring this needed project to fruition. Fluvanna 
County is interested in constructing a Prototype IV Class A structure that could provide 
additional valuable data for heat and training.   
 
Fluvanna County and the Fluvanna Fire and Rescue Association thank you in advance for 
your thoughtful consideration and we appreciate your assistance with this request to 
present to the VFSB at the September meeting. Please feel free to reach out if you have 
any questions at all. 

Respectfully 
Submitted, 

 
Eric M. Dahl 
County Administrator 

 




































































